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WINNEBAGO COUNTY SAFE STREETS INITIATIVE 
March 14, 2014 

Circuit Courtroom Branch 2 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Greg Cianciolo, Paul Eisen, Scott Greuel, Mark Harris, Gordon 

Hintz, Barbara Key, Melissa Konrad, John Matz, Linda Meier, 

Carol Morack, Tracy Paider, Chris Rose, Bill Wingren, Scott 

Woldt and Mike Zeimet 
OTHERS PRESENT: GinaMaria Opalescent, Lindsey Rasmussen, Beka Bartel,  

 

 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  

Agenda approved. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENTS: 

 

GinaMarie Opalescent, ESTHER, announced a Spring Gathering to celebrate 10 years of 

interfaith justice work in the Fox Valley area.  Tuesday, April 29, 2014 at 7:00pm at the Fox 

Valley Unitarian Universalist Fellowship, 2600 E. Philip Lane, Appleton, WI. 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  

Minutes from meeting on December 13, 2013 approved. 

 

STATUS REPORTS: 

DRUG COURT:   

Members of the Drug Court team will be participating in the annual training in April 2014 to 

be held in La Crosse, WI.  A graduation is planned for June. 

 

There are currently 34 participants with 11 in Phase I, 12 in Phase II and 11 in Phase III.  

There have been a totoal of 76 graduates, 20 terminations and 54 withdrawals from the 

program. 

 

SSTOP:   

Statistics regarding the program were distributed prior to the meeting and are attached.  

The committee agreed to meet with the legislative members to propose a modification to 

the current penalty structure for OWI-2nd offenses.  The proposal is to remove the 

maximum penalty of 7 days jail for OWI-2nd for those participating in the SSTOP program as 

outlined in Wisconsin Statute sec. 346.65(2j)(bm).  The modification could allow the SSTOP 

program to be offered to offenders that are currently not offered the program because of a 

high blood alcohol content. 

 

24/7 PROGRAM: 

There are currently 82 participants with approximately 63 on the soberlink monitor and 19 

reporting for a PBT twice a day.    

 

The program has been expanded to include drug offenses with monitoring done through UAs 

at the jail.  The program is designed to handle up to 5 participants at a time.  No one is in 

the program at this time. 

 

 

DOMESTIC VIOLENCE DIVERSION PROGRAM:  

No update available. 
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DRUG DIVERSION PROGRAM:   

The grant program has been in place for approximately one year.  The program was offered 

to approximately 215 people who met the criteria following a risk assessment done by the 

District Attorney’s office.  123 people participated in the program with 7 people completing 

the program thus far and 15 people being revoked from the program. 

 

Participants are allowed a payment plan for the program fee.  The program requires an 

AODA assessment and follow-through of treatment recommendations.  A participant will 

complete the program upon proof of completion of the recommended treatment and 6 

consecutive months of “clean time”. 

 

"Judge Woldt indicated that upon review of the minutes, the DA's office has been promising 

to provide the Committee with the programs rules, guidelines and procedures for all of their 

diversion programs for close to two years. This was last promised to be provided at the 

December 2013 meeting.  Judge Woldt asked when this will be provided.  ADA Paider 

indicated that there was no reason why this could not be done at the next Safe Streets 

meeting in June." 

 

STEP UP PROGRAM: 

The program continues with Law Enforcement matched as mentors with members of the 

Boys and Girls Club.  The participants will be involved in a Spring Clean-Up program in the 

community. 

 

RE: THINK 

The next meeting for the Heroin Task Force is May 14, 2014 at 8:00am – 10:30am at the 

Coughlin Center, Highway Y, Oshkosh 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

1. Motion to add Jon Bellows, District Court Administrator, to the committee was 

made by Judge Woldt.  The motioned was seconded and passed.  

2. Some members of the committee attended the NIC EBDM conference in Madison 

at the end of January.  Following that conference a decision was made to look 

into starting a diversion program for 1st offense ordinance violations.  The goal of 

the program will be to educate those that qualify for the program about the 

implications/consequences of an ordinance violation including the effect of an 

entry in CCAP.  Sheriff Matz is working with other law enforcement chiefs in the 

county develop a screening tool to be used to determine who is eligible for the 

program.  

 

 

NEXT MEETING:  Friday, June 20, 2014 at noon in Br. 2 courtroom.  

(pizza and soda – Judges Key and Woldt) 

 

attachments: 

 ESTHER Spring Gathering 

 SSTOP statistics 
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